
National Guard Executive Directors Association 

Payroll Deduction Coordinating Board 

Notes – Special Meeting 
 

January 17, 2018 

1. Chairman Jenkins opened the meeting at 1605 hours 

2. Present: Austin Jenkins, Maria Kelly, Tim Marlar, Ted Shuey, Cindy Basler  

3. It was moved and passed to retain Austin Jenkins as Chair and Tim Marlar 

as Vice Chair. 

4. It was moved and passed to table the proposal from AFBA to assume the 

duties of processing the DFAS files and ending the contract with Northstar 

Inc.   

5. Questions:   

a. Was anyone having issues getting ANG payroll deductions started?  

Reply:  Tim will send the phone number of ANG Pay Branch contact 

to Texas who can facilitate the correct process to get the deduction 

started. 

b. Where is Retired Pay Now?   Reply: Cleveland, Austin will send POC 

to Texas to facilitate STOP. 

 

6. Chairman Jenkins adorned the closed meeting at 1620 hours 

 

Respectively Submitted 

Timothy Marlar 

 


